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Principal’s Message  
 

Dear Parent/Carers , 

Staffing 
It is with sadness that we farewell Mrs Jaymie Gilmore, 
CM2/3 classroom teacher, from Central Mangrove PS but 
with excitement and anticipation on the arrival of her baby. 
Mrs Gilmore has started her maternity leave a little earlier 
than expected, it began yesterday, Thursday 22 October. 
Mrs Gilmore will be back in next Thursday morning for a 
short visit to say farewell. Mrs Gilmore has worked at 
Central Mangrove for a number of years and has 
contributed to many programs including dance, sporting 
teams and community events. We wish her well with the 
arrival of her second child and look forward to meeting her 
new addition. 
Mrs Tomi Liddle will be joining the staff at Central 
Mangrove PS and will be the classroom teacher of CM2. 
Mrs Liddle has been working at Mowbray PS for ten years 
and still works there on Thursday and Friday. She has a 
keen interest in music, art and writing and comes highly 
recommended. Mrs Gilmore and Mrs Liddle have worked 
together in preparation for a smooth transition and hand 
over. I invite you to make yourself known to Mrs Liddle and 
help make her feel welcome to the wonderful Central 
Mangrove community. We look forward to welcoming her 
to our Central Mangrove community. 
The organisation of the week will be slightly changed. Mrs 
McCloud will be working 5 days a week and will be teaching 
both CM2 and CM3 on two days. 
 
CM1 - K/1/2 – Miss Murchie 
CM2 – 3/4 – Mrs Liddle (Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday) 
CM3 - 5/6 – Mrs McCloud (Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday) 
CM2/3 – 3/4/5/6 – Mrs McCloud (Thursday and Friday) 

 
Bushfire Response Plan 

The representatives from the Department and Rural Fire 
Service worked with us late last term to review and update 
our Bushfire Response Plan for the 2020 /21 season and 
our school is well prepared for the upcoming season. Our 
well-maintained grounds are an asset to our school and a 
credit to Mr Pugh. A copy of the plan is attached to this 
newsletter. Now is a great time for all our families and 
community to check your plans and inspect your own 
environment to make sure you are ready for the upcoming 
season.  
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Kindergarten 2021 Transition Program 
We are very excited to be able to run our Kindergarten 
2021 Transition Program this term. The program has been 
specifically designed to develop self-confidence for our    
pre-schoolers by building on foundation skills necessary 
for a successful and smooth transition into our school 
environment. It will be held over four weeks on a Tuesday 
morning. 
All parents and caregivers of children starting 
Kindergarten next year are invited to bring their child to 
the transition program on Tuesday 10, 17, 24 November 
and 1 December from 9:30am—11:00am. Unfortunately, 
parents will not be able to visit the classroom or stay on 
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CALENDAR DATES 

WEEK  3 — TERM 4 2020 

Mon 26 Oct Library 

Wed 28 Oct Breakfast Club 

Thurs 29 Oct No Student Banking returns 12 Nov 

Fri 30 Oct 

Breakfast Club 

Connections 2x2 Workshop (Yr 5 & 6) 

Scholastic Book Club Orders Due 

WEEK 4— TERM 4 2020  

Mon 2 Nov Library 

Wed 4 Nov Breakfast Club 

Thurs 5 Nov  No Student Banking returns 12 Nov 

Fri 6 Nov 
Breakfast Club 

Connections 2x2 Workshop (Yr 5 & 6) 

UPCOMING DATES 

Tues 10,17,24 
Nov & 1 Dec 

Kindy 2021 Transition Morning  

9.30—11.00am 

Thurs 12 Nov Student Banking returns 

Wed 9 Dec Presentation Morning 9.30am 

Tues 15 Dec 
Yr 6 Farewell  Mangrove Mountain  
Golf Club (Year 5 & 6 Students) 

. 
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the school grounds. Children will be met at the front gate at 
both drop off and pick up. Please send your child with some 
fruit, a water bottle and hat. Thank you for your assistance 
with this. 
Please contact the school to let us know if your child will be 

attending and to get further information about these 

sessions.  

Selective high school placement process in 2020  
Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 
2022 are now open. Applications will close on 16 November 
2020.  
Parents can apply online at https://education.nsw.gov.au/
public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-
classes/year-7.  
All applicants are required to sit the Selective High School 
Placement Test to be held on Thursday 11 March 2021.  
The department has introduced a new application system 
that will give parents a more interactive experience. The 
new system enables parents to make updates and add 
attachments even after an application is submitted. Parents 
can also communicate directly with the High Performing 
Students Team through the system’s new ‘messages’ 
feature.  
Anyone experiencing difficulty completing or submitting an 
application, can contact the High Performing Students Team 
on 1800 880 376 or email:  ssu@det.nsw.edu.au  
Keep updated on the selective high school placement 

process at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/

selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes 

Term 4 and End of Year Events 

The end of year becomes very busy for families. You may 
like to save these dates. Central Mangrove Presentation 
Morning will be held at the school under the COLA at 
9.30am, Wednesday 9 December and our Year 6 Farwell, 
for both year 5 and 6 students, on Tuesday evening 15 
December at Mangrove Mountain Golf Club. We look 
forward to sharing these events with you. The last day of 
term 4 will be Wednesday 18 December. 
 

BOOK WEEK - Children’s Author Visit and Dress 
Up Day  

We celebrated 2020 Book Week last Monday 19 October. 
Congratulations to all the students who dressed up on the 
day using the theme of ‘Curious Creatures, Wild Minds’ or 
their favourite book character. We had Jesse, Woody, Cat in 
The Hat, Elsa, Hermione, Princess Leia, Skull Trooper, Harley 
Quin, Curious Nija and Minnie Mouse just to name a few. 
We also enjoyed the children’s author, Katrina McKelvey 
visit. If you are interested in purchasing any of her books, 
ordering information was sent home on the day.  
 
 

Hats  
Students are encouraged to wear a hat when in the 
playground. We are aiming for 100% of students to be 
wearing their hat during breaks and outdoor activities. I 
have been checking on the hats across the school 
throughout this week. Please help us by checking that 
your child has a hat at school each day with their name 
clearly marked in it. School hats can be purchased from 
the front office for $10 each. 

Term 4 Week 1 Assembly Award recipients – 
Congratulations 

 
 

 
Libby Cullen 
Principal 

TEACHER AWARDS TERM 4 WEEK 1 

CM1 

Teifi An enthusiastic start to school 

Bronte Always striving to do her personal 

Thomas 
Sharing his knowledge of weather 
during class discussion 

CM2 

Elise 
Fantastic attitude towards Maths 
lessons 

Ronnie Interesting discussions through Maths 

Brock Great sentences in Sentence A Day 

CM3 

George Map building skills 

Evie Improvement in multiplication skills 

Emmiline 
Approaching school life with 
enthusiasm 

 PRINCIPAL AWARD TERM 4 WEEK 1 

CM1 

Jackson Helping others out with their learning 

CM2 

Leela For being a safe and respectful learner 

CM3 

Gabriella For always demonstrating care and 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes
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From the Office 
Year Event Payment  

Amount 

Date 

Due 

5 & 6 
Connections 2x2 
Workshop(30/10 & 6/11) 

 Free 
23.10.20 

 

K-6 Book Club Orders Due  30.10.20 

Water Bottles 

As the weather is getting hotter, please     

remember to send a drink bottle as the    

bubblers are not in use. A bottle of water can 

be purchased from the office for a $1.00 

Student Banking 

Student banking will resume 
Thursday 11 November 2020 
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